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DECEMBER 31, 2015 
       
CIRCULAR NO. 49/15 
 
TO MEMBERS OF THE ASSOCIATION 
 
Dear Member: 
 
SHANGHAI OFFICE 

 
Your Managers are currently experiencing some disruption to the service normally available from their 
office in Shanghai.   
 
Members requiring immediate assistance should direct communications to the Managing Director of 
the Shanghai office, Dimitris Seirinakis, at +86 138 1818 9612 or at his email address 
dimitris.seirinakis@scbmcs.com. Members may also avail themselves of the services of the 
Managers’ offices in Piraeus, London or New York, as well as from any of the personnel in those 
offices, the local details of which can be obtained from the Club’s website or its latest Rule Book. 
 
It is expected that the full service capabilities of the Shanghai office will be restored in the near future. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
 
Joseph E.M. Hughes, Chairman & CEO 
Shipowners Claims Bureau, Inc., Managers for 
 THE AMERICAN CLUB 
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